SUMMER TERM 2020     YEAR 5   PARENT NEWSLETTER
Welcome to the Summer term in Year 5.  In this uncertain time, please stay indoors and stay safe. 

The year 5 class rules reflect the ethos and mission statement of St. Mary`s school.  There is an emphasis placed on respect for peers as well as adults.  Children are encouraged to work co-operatively with one another and with adults to ensure that they achieve their full potential.  

During this term in Literacy, we will focus on a range of genres including: Narrative poetry, script writing, report writing and we will be studying a relevant author.  We will be exploring these text types and the children will be given the opportunity to write in these styles.  Therefore, any extra work on these types of texts at home would be beneficial. We will be reading the book Wonder by RJ Palacio. We will be discussing features of the text, predicting and learning new vocabulary.  
In Numeracy, we will be using the objectives from the Maths Curriculum and will be revising and strengthening knowledge of different areas of maths: four operations, fractions, decimals, place value, measurement and shape.
The topic through which Religious Education will be taught this term is ‘Islam’. The children will attend regular masses and assemblies, which you are most welcome to attend.
In Science, the topics we will be covering this term are: “Forces” and “Properties and changes of materials.”  There may be extra Science homework given to help with these areas.  The History topic will be “Vikings.”  Children are welcome to bring in anything related to this topic which may help them with their studies.

There will be outdoor PE sessions each week where the children will be studying Rounder’s.  
They will also continue their French lessons. 
For PE the children are allowed to wear blue tracksuit tops, blue bottoms and trainers for outdoor P.E (ensure these are a plain colour, no luminous colours or glitter permitted)  
P.E kits cannot be shared or borrowed from friends or siblings. Please remind your child to bring home this kit every few weeks to be washed and returned to school.  

Homework will be given out on a Wednesday and should be completed and returned to school the following Monday. If you feel that there is a problem, please write a comment on the front of the homework booklet. Please ensure that your child continues to read at least 5 times a week for at least 15 minutes and that an adult has heard them.  Their reading record should be signed each night and returned to school each day. Every child’s reading book will be checked every Wednesday.  Additionally, please try to read to your child as this will help to foster a love of reading.  Your child also needs to revise multiplication and division facts on a daily basis.  

During this term we will continue to use Edward De Bono thinking hats, thinking maps and habits of mind in all lessons.  Please encourage your child to discuss how these are used to help them in their learning.  

Please continue to send in boxes of tissues for the children to use throughout the term. Thank you to those parents who have already sent in tissues last term.

I hope that your child will have an enjoyable term.  Meanwhile, should you have any concerns regarding your child, please feel free to speak to me any time after school.

Yours sincerely,

Miss McAuley and Miss Mullahy 
